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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, April 5, 2006 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
May 3, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Arden Bardol, RA, President, Presiding

Jean N. McCool, RA, Secretary

Peter H. Jennings, RA, 

Charles Weymouth, RA

Julia C. Hopkins, Public Member
Alvin French, RA
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General

Dana Spruill, Administrative Specialist II

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member 
Loretta L. Wooten, Pubic Member
Steven Atchley, Public Member
ALSO PRESENT
Cheryl Anthony, Court Reporter, Anthony Reporting
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Bardol called the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the March 15, 2006 meeting. Mr. Weymouth suggested that the final minutes should show the changes made if they were approved as amended. Ms. Spruill advised that this would be inconsistent with the Division policy. DAG Reardon advised that in the final version of a document the changes made in the draft are not usually specified. Mr. Jennings concurred that this is true with the final version when legislation is passed and includes the amendments. Mr. Weymouth agreed with the policy to continue not showing the changes in the underlined and strike-out formatting.   Mr. French made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to approve the March 15, 2006 meeting minutes as amended.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Public Hearing on Proposed Changes to Rule and Regulation 6.5 – 1:30 p.m.
At 1:59 p.m., Ms. Bardol called the public hearing regarding the proposed changes to Rule and Regulation 6.5 to order.  The Board members present were introduced.  DAG Reardon read the proposed rule into the record. No public comment has been received. There was no public present. At 2:02 p.m., the Board went off record to deliberate. At 2:16 p.m., the Board returned back on record. Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to adopt the proposed rule as published. The motion was unanimously carried. The public hearing was concluded at 2:17 p.m.  Verbatim testimony was taken by the court reporter.

The Board discussed that for a person who allows an architect license to lapse it will be unlawful to practice. A person who applied for an extension to complete his continuing education credits may have the extension granted and be allowed to practice during the remaining portion of the six months late renewal period.  The person can be sanctioned for practicing without a license during the period from the license expiration and the date the extension is granted.

Discussion was held that there are concerns over the continuing education issues and requirements. This rule change was specific to fix a problem. The Rules and Regulations Subcommittee is working on the other concerns of the Board regarding continuing education.

Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to approve the Order resulting from the public hearing. The motion was unanimously carried.

Discussion on Status Of Proposed Legislation – H.B. 311
Mr. Jennings advised that the proposed legislation passed the House yesterday.  It will now go to the Senate. Mr. Jennings was present at Legislative Hall to represent the Board. No questions were asked of the Board at that hearing. 
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee – Ms. Bardol
Ms. Bardol advised that the Joint Advisory Committee (JAC) did not meet since the Board’s last meeting.  It is currently scheduled for April 11, 2006. The primary agenda item on that date will be to discuss what the members of the group are thinking about design build. She will also advise them that the Board’s Subcommittee is working on this topic. The JAC has ongoing agenda items and are talking in a constructive way over the practice of architecture and engineering.  This is an issue across the country and no one has a resolution. New Jersey is the closest to reaching a resolution.   The JAC have held two meetings now. 
Mr. Jennings reported that he has seen a copy of the engineers schedule to meet with building officials. He previously heard that the JAC would be meeting with building officials. Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth, that the meeting with the engineers be placed on the JAC agenda. The motion was unanimously carried.  Mr. Jennings recommended that an architect representative on the JAC, either Ms. Bardol or Mr. Holloway, attend the engineer’s meeting with the building officials. If neither Ms. Bardol nor Mr. Holloway are unable to attend, then they will solicit someone from the Board to attend.  DAG Reardon will be researching and reporting at the next Board meeting whether there needs to be a public notice and minutes prepared regarding the JAC meetings.

Report on Status of Rules and Regulations Subcommittee – Mr. French
Mr. French reported on the discussions held during the Subcommittee meeting today. The Subcommittee consists of Chair Mr. French, Ms. McCool, Mr. Cobb, and Mr. Weymouth. Ms. Bardol asked Mr. Jennings to sit on the Subcommittee. Mr. Jennings accepted the opportunity.
Signing of Order – Proposal to Deny Hearing Against Joseph Zito
The Board members reviewed the Order regarding the proposal to deny the application for licensure of Mr. Zito.  Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth, to approve and sign the Order. The motion was unanimously carried.  The Board members present signed the Order. 
The meeting was recessed at 3:08 p.m. and reconvened at 3:21 p.m.

Complaint No. 07-01-05 – Formal Warning – Ms. Bardol – Contact Person
Ms. Bardol advised that she is sending this complaint back to the Investigative Unit for further investigation. The individual has been warned and sent a cease and desist letter in the past. It appears there may need to be some clarification completed before it can be sent to the Attorney General.  DAG Reardon explained the process for unlicensed activity. DAG Reardon believes that if someone is sent a cease and desist letter that later when another incident occurs that the Board should not have to start again with a warning followed by a cease and desist. When the second incident occurs, it should go straight to the hearing for a civil penalty. This item will be taken off the agenda for next month’s meeting.
4.0 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Applications

The applications were reviewed and discussed.  

A motion was made by Mr. Weymouth, and seconded by Ms. McCool, to approve the following applicants for licensure through reciprocity by NCARB:

Max M. Borges


Brian T. Morrison


Dale Peterson
The motion was approved unanimously.
Assignment of Complaints

Complaint No. 07-02-06 was assigned to Ms. McCool.
Complaint No. 07-03-06 was assigned to Ms. Bardol.

5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
Mr. French advised that the Sussex County Council agenda for April 4, 2006 contained an item on building code requirements. Sussex County currently has requirements that do not meet State code.  Sussex County is considering dropping the 5,000 square foot reference in its requirements.  Ms. Bardol will make the JAC aware that this is being discussed by the Sussex County Council.   This will be placed on the Board’s agenda for next month.

At 4:02 p.m., Mr. Weymouth left the meeting.

6.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 3, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  The Rules and Regulations Subcommittee will meet at 12:30 p.m. 
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to adjourn the meeting at 4:06 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dana M. Spruill 
Administrative Specialist II






